
ST.  DENIS Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Pastor: Father Peter Lê Văn Ngũ 
E-mail: peterlevnca@yahoo.com ; Cell: 204-952-4531 

 

St. Claude: E-mail: stclaudeparish@gmail.com  
Telephone: 204-379-2434 
Secretary: André Lambert 

 

Haywood: Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
Phone: 204-379-2175 - Cell: 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com  
 

Parish web site: www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca 
  

 Diocese web site: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
  

Our mission statement: LOVE GOD   LOVE OTHERS     TRAIN DISCIPLES   
 

Eucharistic Celebrations: St. Claude – Haywood 
 

Sat. Sept. 4th   8:00 pm + Bernadette & Walter Syganiec – their family 
Sun.  Sept. 5th      9:00 am   H + Arlette Garth – Dorothée & Marcel Dequier 
Sun.  Sept. 5th      11:00 am  + Parishioners – Father Peter 
 

Mon.  Sept. 6th      Private mass + All Souls – Father Peter 
Tue.   Sept. 7th     9 :00 am  + Henri Bazin – Lucille Bazin 
Wed.  Sept. 8th      9:00 am Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
      + Thérèse Furet – Jacqueline & Léo Bazin 
Thu.   Sept. 9th      9:00 am + Special intention – Fifi family 
     3:00 pm  + Eucharistic adoration & reconciliation 
Fri.    Sept. 10th     9:00 am   H + Eucharistic Adoration & reconciliation 
  Mass  10:00 am H + Marcel Dufault – funeral offerings 
 

Sat.   Sept. 11th     8:00 pm + Corey deMarchuk - anonymous 
Sun.  Sept. 12th      9:00 am   H + Jean deRocquigny – Margaret & family 
Sun.  Sept. 12th     9:00 am + Lionel & Nicole Dion family – Nathalie Jamault 

  
 

Ministries:  September 5th       September 12th       September 19th                          
Readers: Annette Bernard Judith Robidoux  Simone Lambert   
Counters: Jean & prtnr. Maurice & prtnr. Eugene & prtnr. 
 

God’s Share:   August 29th - $530.00 (17) + $0.00 (loose) + $160.00 (3-DD) = $690.00  
 

*NEW* August 8, 2021 - 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
“Get up and eat or the journey will be too much for you!”  1 KINGS 19:7 
God knows that committing to a stewardship lifestyle is difficult.  However, we were not designed to 
do it on our own, we need His help.  Fortunately, God gave us the greatest gift of all, His son, Jesus.  
Through the gift of the Eucharist, we join our sacrifice with the sacrifice of the Holy Mass and 
receive the strength and courage to be His joyful disciples.   

.22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time B – September 5th, 2021 
 
Prayer Intention for September, 2021 
An Environmentally Sustainable Lifestyle – We pray that we all will make courageous 
choices for a simple and environmentally sustainable lifestyle, rejoicing in our young people 
who are resolutely committed to this. 

Let us pray:   
- For an end to the pandemic. 
- For our pastor, Fr. Peter, in his priestly ministry among us.  
- For the conversion of Christians, especially those of our parishes. 

 

Parish life: 
Eucharistic adoration and reconciliation – every Thursday at 3:00 pm in St. Claude 
and every Friday at 9:00 am in Haywood.  
 

Communion to the residents of the Pavilion – every Wednesday from 2 to 3 pm. 
 

Anyone wishing to receive a visit from Father Peter and/or receive communion 
please call Father at 204-379-2434 or 204-852-4531 
 

Let us pray for the deceased:  
Arlette Garth – private graveside service Wednesday, September 8 in Haywood. 
Peter Morisseau – private graveside service Friday, September 10 in Haywood. 
Clarence Morisseau – private graveside service Friday, September 10 in Haywood. 
 
Meeting of the Knights of Columbus: Thursday September 16 at 8:pm. Masks please. 
 

Bishop LeGatt Video Messages – July, August and early September 
Since the July 6 edition of the Weekly 
News Bulletin, Archbishop LeGatt has 
produced several new videos about the 
ongoing question of Truth and 
Reconciliation, and the tragic legacy of 
Residential Schools. We invite you to 
view them, as well as those which will be 
produced during August and early 
September, by going to this page of the 
diocesan website. The videos, which 
include several homilies, are in 

chronological order.  
Summer is a great time to watch these, pray and reflect on Indigenous and Non-
Indigenous relations, and learn more about the history of Residential Schools. Visit the web 
page weekly for new reflections! Or visit the diocesan Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ !  
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*UPDATE* Summer Chapels during the COVID-19 Pandemic 
The faithful continue to gather to celebrate 
Sunday Mass in four of our summer chapels: 
• Falcon Lake:  Sunday at 10:30 a.m. (semi-
bilingual) 
• Traverse Bay:  Saturday at 7:30 p.m. and 
Sunday at 10:30 a.m. 
• Grand Beach/Grand Marais:  Sunday 
mornings at 10 a.m. and every second 
Saturday at 5 p.m. (The next Saturday mass 
will be on August 7th.) 
• Albert Beach:  Sunday at 10:30 a.m. (French) 
If a priest is not available, the community will 
organize a communion service.  
Thanks to the relaxed health restrictions, there 
is no need to register ahead of time.  However, 

the faithful are asked to wear masks, to practice physical distancing, to wash or sanitize 
their hands, and to refrain from singing.  
Unfortunately, the chapels at West Hawk Lake, Jessica Lake, and Barrier Bay remain 
closed.  
If provincial health directives change, consult the Archdiocesan website at Archdiocese of 
Saint Boniface - Summer Chapels (archsaintboniface.ca) for updated information. 

 
COVID-19 Restrictions – Code Orange Alert Changes – In effect August 7, 2021 

New Code Orange Alert restrictions for all of Manitoba come into 
effect on August 7. Religious services open with 50 per cent of 
capacity or 150 people, whichever is lower. The gathering limit 
for funerals, weddings, baptisms and prayer vigils for the 
deceased increases to 50 people indoors and 1500 people 
outdoors. Masks are strongly recommended indoors for 
everyone who is not fully immunized, including children under 
12. 
We are currently updating our COVID-19 Health Measures and 

Protocols for Religious Services document, pending the publication of the Provincial 
Public Health Orders, which will most likely occur on August 5. Our document will be 
published as soon as possible thereafter, and will be available by clicking here. 

*NEW* Marriage Tips 
(A tip especially for newlyweds) The early years are usually full of adjustments and new traditions. 
Are there any customs from your families of origin (such as how you celebrate holidays or how you 
vacation) that you need to discuss, and find compromises? 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time B – September 5th, 2021 
 

4 Reasons to Wear a Mask, Even if We Do Not Like It 

1. To Love Your Neighbor (Matt. 22:39) 

2. To Respect Authorities (Rom. 13:1–7) 

3. To Honor the Weak in Our Midst (Rom. 14) 

4. To Use Freedom for the Sake of the Gospel (1 Cor. 9:19–23) 
 

 
 

Brothers and sisters, 

In compliance with the new Public Health Orders: “As of August 28, 2021, the Province of 

Manitoba has once again mandated that masks must be worn in all indoor public places, 

including places of worship” (Press conference on August 27, 2021), I would like to ask 

that, the parishioners of St. Claude and St. Denis, from now on until further notices, please 

wear mask when attending any liturgical celebrations in our churches. We do this for the 

good of all, and to avoid tickets and fines! Let nothing separate us from the love of God in 

Christ Jesus our Lord! Let nothing divide us because we are brothers and sisters in the 

Church family. 

Thank you for your continued sacrifices and efforts to ensure that the Public Health Orders 

are followed. 

May the Lord bless you and keep you always in His love, 

Your pastor, 

Fr. Peter Le 
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